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November 16, 2023 
 

To:  Property Owners and Residents along Lake Mendota Drive: Phase 3 
 
Re:  Proposed Street Reconstruction Project and Public Informational Meeting 
 
The City of Madison is proposing to reconstruct Lake Mendota Drive from Epworth Court to Spring Harbor 
Drive in 2024.  A map of the project area can be found on the reverse side of this letter.  The proposed project 
would include replacement of underground City utilities (sanitary and storm sewers) along with replacement 
and installation of street infrastructure (curb & gutter, asphalt pavement, sidewalk, driveway aprons, etc...). 
The City will hold a virtual public input meeting on this proposed project at the date, time, and location noted 
below.  At the meeting, City staff will present information on all of the work that would be included with the 
project, information on assessments, project schedule, construction information, etc.   
 

Public Informational Meeting 
Thursday, November 30th at 6:00 PM 
Virtual Meeting to be held over Zoom 

 
To register for the public meeting, please use the link provided on the project web page at:  
https://www.cityofmadison.com/engineering/projects/lake-mendota-drive  
 
The project website will be updated regularly, which will include future City meeting dates and times, 
preliminary project plans, updated project schedule information, project contacts, and other important details 
related to the proposed project.  A draft of the presentation materials for the public informational meeting will 
also be posted to the project page, prior to the meeting. 
 
We would like to receive additional input from the neighborhood on several items related to the project design 
and specific to your individual property, so we have put together a questionnaire, which is enclosed with this 
letter. Some questions are repeats from a previous survey sent in 2021; we apologize for the redundancy, but 
we would appreciate new responses as some time has passed. A link to this survey can also be found on the 
project page noted above.  If you would prefer to use a hard copy, you may fill out the copy included with this 
letter and mail back to City Engineering. Please contact the project engineer, Aaron Canton at 608-242-4763 
or acanton@cityofmadison.com if you have any questions or comments related to this proposed project.   
 

Sincerely, 
 
 
              
        James M. Wolfe, P.E. 

City Engineer 
 
 

Assistant City Engineer 
Bryan Cooper, AIA 

Gregory T. Fries, P.E. 
Chris Petykowski, P.E. 

Deputy Division Manager 
Kathleen M. Cryan 

Principal Engineer 2 
John S. Fahrney, P.E. 

Janet Schmidt, P.E. 

Principal Engineer 1 
Mark D. Moder, P.E. 

Andrew J. Zwieg, P.E. 

Financial Manager 
Steven B. Danner-Rivers 

 

 
Parcel Number: «Parcel» 
Situs Address: «SitusAddress» 
«MailingName1» 
«MailingName2» 
«MailingAddress» 
«MailingCityStZip» 
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RFP: AJC 
Cc by Email:  Kristen Slack, District 19 Alder    Lukas Collins, Traffic Engineering 

  Daniel Olivares, City Engineering   Tom Mohr, Traffic Engineering 
  Mark Moder, City Engineering    Janet Schmidt, City Engineering 
  Chris Petykowski, City Engineering   Jim Wolfe, City Engineering    

Nathan Mendez, Water Utility    Pete Holmgren, Water Utility 
  Brandon Sly, City Forestry    Hannah Mohelnitzky, City Engineering 
  Phil Gaebler, City Engineering    TC, transportationcomission@cityofmadison.com 

 
 

 

 
 

 


